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Director Pitts reported that garbage and debris collection are up from this time last year. He also 

reported a radiator issue with one of the trucks, but despite that expense, the department remains 

within budget. Assistant Director Asero gave the facilities maintenance report. Council Member Rice 

asked if the areas of 53rd-57thavenues were covered under the Phase II drainage project, and 

Administrator Fragoso said this had been part of Phase I. However, the drainage issue at that spot now 

is as a result of human error and not an error within the system.  She said the City has been working 

with Dominion Energy and other to find a permanent solution. 


